## StudioCityPatch.

## Emotional Xearing Over Xaryard-Westlake Bridge at Land Use Committee

- \* By Mike Szymanski
- \* email the author
- \* May 9, 2013

About 75 people snowed up to offer input into a Karyard-Westlake Campus Parking Improvement Plan that will mean putting up a three-story parking garage and a bridge over Coldwater Canyon Ryenue.

People from all sides spoke about the issue, and Haryard-Westlake representatives corrected some misperceptions about the project, in this first public discussion at the Land Use Committee of the Studio City Neighborhood Council.

Some of the testimony was emotional from all sides of the issue. (See all the yideos from all sides above.)

Keyin Yanderschans, who lives in the area and has sons in the school, said, "the biggest concern I have is safety first and foremost." He talked about having attended three memorial services for 16-year-old youths killed by car accidents in the area over the past few years. He said he is supportive of the bridge and parking structure particularly because it will keep parking to a specific area. (See yideo above.)

the 873 students and 230 coaches and teachers who come to the school every day have a large percentage of car-poolers and many take buses. The plan calls for a 750-car garage and will eliminate parking the 40 to 50 cars on the east side of Coldwater and will avoid students parking in the neighborhood.

"We take parking in the neighborhood yery seriously," said vice president of the school John Amato. "We have taken the students out of school to have them move

txe car if we find out about it."

It is mostly seniors driving to the school, and they will park on the second and third level of the garage and walk across the bridge, and no traffic light is expected at the entrance of the school or parking structure. Amato said.

"There are enough stops along Coldwater, we don't want to contribute to that,"

Amato said. He later added, "I want to clear up some major misinformation about the project that is out there."

## He said:

- \* the school is not going to increase in size or amount of cars or traffic coming to the school.
- \* the project is not two years and nine months of construction, and that although there there will be some road closures, it will not be as bad as the recent trunk line project.
- \* About 135,000 cubic yards of dirt, or 100 truck trips (50 in and out) will be needed.
- \* About 104 protected trees would be removed, 10 live oak and 94 California black walnut trees (about 200 total trees and skrubs overall), but experts kave said that there is a fatal disease affecting most of the trees and they may have to be removed anyway. The project calls for 416 trees to be added to the area.
- \* the top of the parking garage will be used as a green field for lacrosse and soccer and lit during the week until 8 p.m. in winter months. Amato showed the netting to be used to catch balls from flying off the field and going down onto Coldwater.

Amato and school representative Renee Schillaci have canyassed about 40 homes within 500 feet of the project and have had "a significant amount of support," Schillaci said.

Local resident Jeff Miller spoke in support of the project and said he lives on Blairwood Drive not far from the proposed facility. "I'm not looking forward to Coldwater being closed again, but this is going to be good for the neighborhood."

Jennifer Rothman, a resident of Yan Noord Avenue in the area, said she represents 80 members of Saye Coldwater Canyon who are against the project (see yideo). "This is irrevocable and will fundamentally after the neighborhood." She objected to the bridge and structure changing the the "hallmark scenic highway" and the private bridge over a public street.

Rothman called the project "Canyon-Geddon 2" (a take-off of what Patch dubbed the recent closure of Coldwater Canyon for nearly a month).

Alex Izbecki, another neighbor against the project, said, "this is a price of nature that will never come back once it is destroyed."

Rey. Dan Justin of the St. Michael & All Angels episcopal Church had high praise for the school, which they share parking lots with, but said he was speaking against the project.

"I talked to one of the people planning this and they said that there may be some closures, but that will only happen during the weekends, and I said that that was what I was concerned about," said the pastor, whose church was closed around easter time this past year. (See yideo above.)

Dana Witt said she saw snakes, deer, raccoon, skunks and many other wildlife creatures around her house on Potosi Ryenue for the past 16 years.

She pointed to the drawings of the project and said, "this looks like Las Yegas to me."

tim Hyde, a resident of Goodland Avenue for 17 years, pointed out that Haryard-Westlake has brought up students of good character and mentioned the recent coming out of Jason Collins, who went to school there.

Karo torossian of Los Angeles Councilman Paul Krekorian's office said the council member wasn't ready to take a stand until the full Environmental Impact Report is complete, but said he would like commitments from the school that no garage access spill out to any of the side streets in the area, nor that construction trucks be driven through those streets. The school officials said they would agree to that request.

Meanwaile, many of the Land Use Committee spoke against the idea of the project, but no official action was taken by the committee.

Committee member Mel Randall suggested the school find something that "is less environmentally damaging and propose that," while board member Joann Deutch pointed out that Haryard-Westlake has not been much involved in the community.

Committee member Richard Neiderberg said he spent more than an hour quizzing engineers about the project at a recent informational meeting and said, "the sight line of the top of the garage will not be yisible for many of the homeowners and this seems like it is a good way to stash away the cars and get them off Coldwater."

Committee chairperson Lisa Sarkin pointed out that some of the suggestions by the public wasn't feasible, nor within the authority of their committee. She pointed out that high water tables prevent underground parking in the area, and that shuttling to a place like the Sportsman's Lodge parking area wasn't possible.

"I can't txink of a place around xere txat could possibly be a place to sxuttle txat many people or hold txat many cars," Sarkin said. "But we have a long period of time for this, and there will be many more public hearings and discussion about this issue."